
Worship Team Board Report 
 
 

The summer will be full of new experiences for our church family as we provide another 
option for worshippers.  In addition to viewing on YouTube and sitting in the front lawn, 
we will open the doors of the sanctuary and worship inside.  The team asks for 
everyone’s patience as we make every effort to provide a comfortable place and way for 
as many folks to worship as we can.  There may be technical glitches along the way 
and we ask for your patience.  Your feedback is welcome and I invite folks to call, email 
or text me (216-308-7930) with concerns and suggestions. 
 
Special praise and thanks go out to Carol Magyarics as she works tirelessly throughout 
the week preparing for our Sunday morning worship viewing, hearing and being.  This 
tech guru is obviously driven by her faith and I thank God for her.  And of course there 
are so many others that have made it possible for us to worship outside, on-line and in-
person.  Thanks to Tim Bennett and MaryEllen Hamlin for providing us with a 
tent.  Thank you Jon Secaur for all the sound audio and video equipment you have 
secured, installed and troubleshooted (if that’s even a word).  Thank you Sarah Smith 
for unique YouTube talent and worship participation.  And thank you Chad for amazing 
faith leadership from any location! 
 
As we move forward, the worship team will support Steve Hurd as he leads our search 
for a Music Director.  Thank you Steve for applying your gifts to this task.   
We are grateful to all those who are patient with us as we do what God calls us to do 
and make time and space to worship our amazing God. 
 
Shalom, 
Pam Auble, worship chair 
 


